„Whoever saves one life saves the world entire“

Righteous Among the Nations as examples of  

civil courage and commitment for peace
After World War II, the term “Righteous Among the Nations” has been used to describe non-Jews who behaved heroically during the Shoah in order to save Jews from the Nazi-instigated genocide. It is an official honor given by the Israeli government to these people. In our project we want to investigate existing biographies and also interview some “Righteous Among the Nations” to find out about their individual stories.

The Edith Stein House in Wrocław in cooperation with Museum Blindenwerkstatt Otto Weidt in Berlin and World Union of Jewish Students will be organizing a 15-day project from the 13th to the 27th of July 2006 for three groups of seven young people from Poland, Germany and Israel. The main subject is the phenomenon “Righteous Among the Nations” and the aim is to participate in workshops dealing with Righteous life-stories and civic education, and to discuss together with young people coming from different countries common values, as fundament for peace.

We will work for seven days in Berlin and seven in Wrocław. During the stay in Berlin we will deal with the history, in Wrocław we will try to find connections to nowadays. 
The main aims of the projects are: 

· visiting historical places connected with the Holocaust, meetings with eye witnesses, working on historical documents and getting to know biographies of silent heroes, 

· participating in workshops on civic education, creative teamwork on the final product of the seminar which will be a cultural event (theatre role-play, radio report, photo gallery…) organized by the participants themselves. The presentation will take place in the synagogue in Wrocław,
· and, of course, getting to know the other nationalities, the cities and the culture of the places we visit.

We are searching for motivated and committed people, we want to bring together a group that includes a variety of abilities among the participants. The project language will be English, thus a good ability to communicate is required.

Costs connected with the programme, accommodation, food and traveling expenses are financed; participants from Poland have to pay 60 EUR, from Germany 120 EUR, from Israel 180 EUR (to support the traveling costs). 
If you want to take part in this project, please send in your application telling us:
· what kind of abilities and experiences do you have that could support reaching the goals of the project?

· what do you like about the project idea?

· why do you want to take part?

· will you have any chance to use experiences gained during the project?

Please send answers for those questions with a CV by the 10th of May 2006 to

Kasia Szajda
Dom Edyty Stein, ul. Nowowiejska 38, PL-50-315 Wroclaw
e-mail: Kasia.Szajda@edytastein.org.pl
You can find more information on the project description leaflet. In case you have any further questions or suggestions, please contact us.

You can also find information on the organizers on these homepages:

www.edytastein.org.pl
www.blindes-vertrauen.de
www.wujs.org.il 
